





Summer 1996

# from the Chair

The 1996 TAM Annual Meeting is now, as they say, in the rear view mirror and a new year is ahead of us. I would like to take this opportunity to first of all extend a hearty thanks for a job well done to those CMC Officers, Carolyn Spears and Susan Metcalf, who 'retired' from 'titled' duty but certainly not active duty! And to additionally congratulate Susan Metcalf, this year's recipient of the annual award recognizing meritorious contributions to the Collection Managers Committee.

I would also like to congratulate and welcome Kandy Taylor-Hille who is a new Officer-at-Large. Kandy has certainly embraced the challenge and is a featured contributing author in this newsletter. Inside you will also find Gail Manning's minutes for this year's Annual Business Meeting and Sally Baulch-Roden's financial report.

One of the activities which the meeting attendees participated in was a brief survey covering likes, dislikes, expectations, etc. as they relate to CMC. The results are listed below. If you did not participate and would like to be included please call and I'll send you a survey or pick up the phone and talk to me or one of the other officers (tel. nos. Inside). Please know that we will refer to this survey as we consider new projects and programs.

- \* The three most valuable member services were:
  - 1. Quarterly Workshops
  - 2. Members' Newsletter
  - 3. Financial support for TAM Annual Meeting pre-conference Workshops/special speakers
- \* The three most valuable newsletter contents were:
  - 1. Workshop Reviews
  - 2. General News
  - 3. Grant deadlines
- \* The \$20 workshop members' registration fee was deemed appropriate by the vast majority of members.
- \* Regarding workshop days, (9) preferred Saturdays, and (13) preferred weekdays, {5 for Friday and 8 for Monday}.
- \* Again, the majority of the respondents felt the annual membership fee of \$10 was fine.

This year workshops have been scheduled on both Saturdays and during the week. The CMC quarterly workshops are THE best: timely and informative, and relatively inexpensive. Please mark your calendars and let me know what you think... I look forward to learning from you all during this coming year!

Lisa Rebori CMC Chair

### Inside this issue

Treasurer's Report CMC Officers Annual Business Meeting Minutes 1996-97 CMC Membership

Reviews:

Identifying Museum Materials Workshop TAM Pre-Conference Workshop

1996-97 Workshops including

**PRIORITIZING YOUR COLLECTIONS**June 17, 1996 \* Ft. Worth

## Treasurer's Report Sally A. Baulch, Treasurer

### **April 1996**

Sally A. Dauleli, Treasurer	1995	(YTD) 1996
Opening Balance	1,365.99	1,164.23
Income Memberships Scholarship Interest Income Workshops Mailing support	420.00 50.00 18.30 1,155.00	320.00 110.00 6.58 415.00 50.00
Expenses Workshop Costs SETMA Joint Profit TAM Annual Meeting Supplies Mailings Scholarship Bank Charge	<45.98> <319.18> <1,000.00>  <177.00> <320.00>	<83.70> <180.41> <320.00> <5.00>
Balance as of 4/1/1996		460.73

## **CMC Officers 1996-1997**

Lisa Rebori, Chair Houston Museum of Natural Science No. 1 Hermann Circle Drive Houston, Texas 77030 tel. 713.639.4670 fax 713.523.4125

Gabriella Truly, Vice Chair Dallas Museum of Art 1717 North Harwood Dallas, Texas 75201 tel. 214.922.1267 fax 214.969.5913

Gail Manning, Secretary
Dallas Museum of Natural History
P.O. Box 150433
Dallas Texas 75315
tel. 214.421.3466, ext. 232
fax 214.428.4356

Sally Baulch-Roden, Treasurer Texas Memorial Museum 2400 Trinity Austin, Texas 78705 tel. 512.471.1604 fax 512.471.4794

Ms. Bruce Lipscombe
Officer at Large & Editor
Historic Waco Foundation
810 Fourth Street
Waco, Texas 76706
tel. 817.753.5166

Kandy Taylor-Hille, Officer at Large & Manager of Standing Committees Fulton Mansion SHP P.O. Box 1859 Fulton, Texas 78358 tel. 512.729.0386 fax 512.729.6581

Carolyn Spears, Past Chair Stone Fort Museum P.O. Box 6075, SFASU Nacogdoches, Texas 75962 tel. 409.468.2408 fax409.468.1001

#### **Identification of Museum Materials Workshop**

Presented by the Texas Memorial Museum, University of Texas at Austin in conjunction with International Academic Projects, London

April 16-19, 1996

#### **Summary by Kandy Taylor-Hille**

#### 250 DOLLARS!\*#@!!

Are you crazy? We can't afford that! My boss had just asked me if I wanted to go to one of the workshops offered by TMM. A number of times the brochure had crossed me desk and I had longed to sign-up, but just knew that between the workshop fee, motel, travel, and food, my site could not afford to send me but, because of some additional revenue for the past year we had the money and my boss insisted I attend. It was the best money I've spent all year.

Presented by Jessica Johnson, Bob Child, Olivia Primanis, Valentine Walsh and Chris Durden, the workshop provided information and practice in identifying a range of materials using simple visual and physical methods. Imparted was a knowledge of what the objects were made of and how they were fabricated, which is essential for their identification, classification, and documentation. Knowledge of how these materials react to the environment is necessary fro their preservation. All of this also happens to be the course description, but by some miracle of good planning, the description also happens to bee what you get. Materials covered were vegetable based, animal based, inorganic and recognition of paintings. Bob Child, Head of Conservation at the National Museum of Wales, was the ring leader, his humor and ability to impart complicated information in a palpable form made the week fly by. I only wish we had another week to cover textiles and stone, ceramics and glass. There simply was not enough time. It would be difficult to say what should be left out to cover these areas.

This fall TMM and Bob Child will be doing another workshop on housekeeping in the museum (if funding comes through). They'll be presenting it at Windale so it will be somewhat less expensive. No matter what the price, I will definitely be attending. I hope to see many of you there as this is really an opportunity not to be missed.

If you have any questions about the Texas Memorial Museum's up-coming workshop contact Jessie Johnson at 512.471.6090 or write to her at the materials Conservation Laboratory, PRC #122, 10100 Burnet Road, Austin, Texas 78758.

#### CMC Quarterly Workshops 1996-1997

Prioritizing your Collections Ft. Worth Museum of Science & History Contact: Gabriela Truly, 214.922.1267	Monday, June 17, 1996	Member's Cost \$20.
Taking the Soft Way Windale, Historical Ctr., Round Top Contact: Kandy Taylor-Hille, 512.729.03	September 19-22, 1996	\$175.*
Cleaning Spaces with Robert Child Hertzberg Circus Museum, San Antonio Contact: Sally Baulch-Roden, 512.471.1	Saturday, October 12, 1996 604	\$20.
Caring for Objects on Display Forsyth Gallery, College Station Contact: Sheila Thornton, 409.845.9251	Monday, January 20, 1997	\$20.
*Includes lodging for 3 nights, 8 meals, materia	als & the workshop.	

### **CMC Minutes for 1996 Business Meeting**

April 13, 1996

7:45 Carolyn Spears called the meeting to order and welcomed attendees.

List of officers was read and Gail Manning's extension number was corrected to

Secretary's Report - Gail Manning

Treasurer's Report - Sally Baulch-Roden

Standing Committees Report -

Membership - Susan Baxevanis

Newsletter and workshops were considered good, but CMC has a low profile which needs to increase.

Recommendations -

Increase publicity

Redesign membership brochures

Provide inserts in Musline

Develop welcome packets for new members

Maintain state wide mailing list of museums and members

Send CMC representative to Regional Meetings

Promote computer network material

Expand membership directory information

Special Projects - Kandy Taylor-Hille

Presented membership questionnaire

Workshop description of "Taking the Soft Way"

Vice-Chair's Report - Carolyn Spears for Gabriela Truly

Schedule of up coming workshops and solicited ideas for new workshops Kandy Taylor-Hille - solicited volunteers for workshop

Chair's Report - Carolyn Spears

Commented on the Austin Loan Agreement workshop and the success of the

Pre-conference workshop "Internet 101"

Lisa Rebori - have TAM acknowledge CMC's \$1000 workshop contribution Scholarship awarded to Gabriela Truly - she was unable to attend and returned the funds

1995 Outstanding Member Award presented to Lisa Rebori

1996 Outstanding Member Award presented to Susan Metcalf

Institutional underwriters for the newsletter were solicited

Contributions were noted from Biblical Arts Center for newsletter postage and The Dallas Museum of Natural History for postage of the CMC ballots

Bruce Lipscombe is new newsletter editor

Contributions for newsletter information solicited

Introduction of new officers: Lisa Rebori, Chair; Sally Baulch-Roden, Treasurer; Kandy Taylor-Hille, Officer at Large

**New Business** 

Lisa Rebori

Asked for program notes for TAM be sent in by June

Suggested a workshop idea on public speaking

Noted that CMC is the only Affinity Group to contribute more than \$200 to TAM Sally Baulch-Roden - noted TMM has a traveling environmental monitoring kit and suggested CMC could develop a similar kit for loan to members CMC Scholarship is now \$300 - Gary Eastty suggested an increase in number of scholarships or partial scholarships, and CMC needs to change wording on scholarship announcements to encourage current and long term members to apply.

Meeting was adjourned.

### Internet 101 TAM Annual Meeting Preconference Workshop, Sponsored by CMC

**April 10, 1996** 

**Summary by Kandy Taylor-Hille** 

To steal from **Museum News** July/August 1994 article on *Museums and the Internet*, "What will the Internet mean to museums and what will museums mean to the Internet?" A lot, if the boys who led the show on Internet 101 are correct. (There was one major exception to the all male panel, Lisa Rebori, who did a wonderful job of planning the whole thing.) They led off with explaining the basic "This is your computer" and ended with the last panelist explaining how to create a home page for your own museum. For me, dealing with this new era of communications is a bit like studying physics, you see just enough of what is possible to realize how insignificant you are in the universe. Asking what the Internet is going to mean to museums is a bit like asking in the first half of the century how the horse-less carriage will change America.

In truth I wasn't sure what to expect from the workshop, but I got a whole lot more than I bargained for: e-mail, newsgroups, search engines, gophers, the World Wide Web and much, much more. What the workshop provided for me is the basics to discover each of these things for myself and my institution. It's a bit like finding a secret door in your office that leads to all the resources you need to do your research, it's all there now you just have to catalogue it.

Definitely the most fun, but also the most valuable learning experience was actually getting on the Net. You could just see everyone's confidence level build as they went in search of topics and home pages. Of course there were the exceptions, while the folks in front of me were busy using "search engines" to find everything on Remington, I was busy sending nasty messages through a local museum's "home page" about just how far can you go in soliciting donors?. (Apparently pretty far by their example.) Some people will just never realize the full potential of world wide communications.

Have some questions? The guys who led the workshop are available:

Ryan Wyatt
Burke Baker Planetarium
Houston Museum of Natural Science
rjw@space.rice.edu
tel. 713.639.4636
fax 713.639.4635

Alex Barker
Dallas Museum of Natural History
abarker@mail.smu.edu
tel. 214.421.3466 ext. 244
fax 214.428.4356

Gary Acord FAE, Dallas faetexas@aol.com tel. 817.571.1444 fax 817.571.2122



@1996 RYAN WYATT

#### **CMC Members 1996-1997**

Bill Allen Henderson Phillips Fine Arts 5750 Wilshire Blvd, Ste 5125 Los Angeles CA 90036 213/933-3770 Fax 213/933-1173

Chris Boldt Railroad Pioneer Museum PO Box 5126 Temple TX 76505 817/778-6873 Fax 817/770-5582

Gary Eastly International Museum of Cultures 7500 West Camp Wisdom Dallas TX 75236 214/709-2406 Fax 214/709-2433

Brenda Haes Museum of Texas Tech University 3320 1/2 20th St Lubbock TX 79410 806/799-4161 Fax

Reba Jones Amarillo Museum of Art PO Box 447 Amarillo TX 79178 806/371-5050 Fax 806/373-9235

Rachel Lewandowski San Antonio Museum of Art 200 W Jones Ave San Antonio TX 78215 210/978-8119 Fax 210/978-8118

Susan Metcalf Biblical Arts Center PO Box 12727 Dallas TX 75225 214/691-4661 Fax 214/691-4752

Jack Nokes Texas Association of Museums PO Box 13353 Austin TX 78711 512/328-6812 Fax 512/328-9775

Sally Shelton San Diego Natural History Museum PO Box 1390 San Diego CA 92112 619/232-3821 Fax 619/232-0248

Carolyn Spears Stone Fort Museum PO Box 6075, SFASU Nacogdoches TX 75962 409/468-2408 Fax

Kandy Taylor-Hille Fulton Mansion PO Box 1859 Fulton TX 78358 512/729-0386 Fax

Beth Way Southwest Museum Services 4301 S Pinemont, Ste 106 Houston TX 77041 713/690-7787 Fax 713/765-6627 Joanne Avant Texas Parks and Wildlife Department 4200 Smith School Rd Austin TX 78744 512/389-4885 Fax 512/389-4436

Terése Buckley American Airpower Heritage Museum 3308 Camarie Avenue Midland TX 79707-5701 915/567-3010 Fax

Renee Erwin Ft Worth Museum of Science & History 3820 Bee Tree Lane Fort Worth TX 76133 817/732-1631 Fax

Jackle Haynes Houston Fire Museum 2403 Milam St Houston TX 77006 713/524-2526 Fax 713/520-7566

Jack Judson Magic Lantern Museum 1419 Austin Hwy San Antonio TX 78209 210/805-0011 Fax

Bruce Lipscombe Historic Waco Foundation 810 S 4th St Waco TX 76706 817/753-5166 orFax

Lolisa Moores Heritage Farmstead 1900 W 15th St Plano TX 75075 214/881-0140 Fax

Lisa Rebori Houston Museum of Natural Science One Hermann Circle Dr Houston TX 77030 713/639-4670 Fax 713/523-4125 fax

All Shirley State Preservation Board P.O. Box 13286 Austin TX 78711 512/463-5495 Fax 512/475-3366

Leishawn Spotted Bear Ft. Worth Museum of Science & History 1501 Montgomery Street Fort Worth TX 76107-3079 817/732-1631 Fax 817/595-3760

Sheila Thornton MSC Forsyth Center Galleries Box J-1 College Station TX 77844 409/845-9251 Fax

Vernon Weckbacher McAllen International Museum 1900 Nolana McAllen TX 78504 210/682-1564 Fax Sally Baulch Texas Memorial Museum 2400 Trinity Austin TX 78705 512/471-1604 Fax 512/471-4794

Rick Casagrande Casagrande Appraisals 8546 Broadway Ste 270 B San Antonio TX 78217 210/820-3535 Fax

Larry Francell Fine Arts Express 7440 Whitehall St Ft Worth TX 76118 817/589-0855 Fax 817/788-8400

Letha Hooper Ellen Noël Art Museum 1514 Falcon Dr Odessa TX 79762 915/362-6071 Fax

Nicky Ladkin Museum of Texas Tech University PO Box 43191 Lubbock TX 79409-3191 806/742-2479 Fax 806/742-1136

Collection Manager Museum of the Big Bend Box C-210, SRSU Alpine TX 79832 915/837-8143 Fax 915/837-8046

Marie Neff OS Ranch Museum PO Box 790 Post TX 79356 806/495-2051 Fax 806/495-2288

Mary Rogstad Johnson Grace Armantrout Museum PO Box 248 George West TX 78022 512/449-3325 Fax

Judy Shofner Dr Pepper Museum 2701 Pine Waco TX 76708 817/756-2422 Fax

Jennifer Stafford Republic of the Rio Grande Museum P.O. Box 446 Laredo TX 78042 210/727-3480 Fax 210/727-0577

Gabriela Truly Dallas Museum of Art 1717 North Harwood Dallas TX 75201 214/922-1267 Fax 214/969-5913

Rick Wiedenmann Anniston Museum of Natural History P.O. Box 1587 Anniston AL 36202 205/236-6766 Fax 205/236-6776 Valerie Bluthardt San Angelo Museum of Fine Arts PO Box 3092 San Angelo TX 76902 915/658-4084 Fax 915/659-2407

Susan Denney Panhandle-Plains Historical Museum WTAMU Box 967 Canyon TX 79015 806/656-2244 Fax 806/656-2250

Nancy Godsey Matagorda County Museum 4 Holly Lane Bay City TX 77414 409/245-7502 Fax

Sherry Humphreys Star of the Republic Museum PO Box 317 Washington TX 77880 409/878-2461 Fax 409/878-2462

Heather Lammers McNay Art Museum PO Box 6069 San Antonio TX 78209 210/824-5368 Fax 210/824-0218

Gail Manning Dallas Museum of Natural History PO Box 150349 Dallas TX 75315-0349 214/421-3466 Fax 214/428-4356

Susan Newlin Fine Arts Express 465 W 38th St Houston TX 77018 713/691-5461 Fax 713/691-0123

Kathleen Roland Ft Concho National Historic Landmark 630 S Oakes St San Angelo TX 76903 915/657-4440 Fax 915/657-4540

J.A. Simmons
Texarkana Museums System
PO Box 2343
Texarkana TX 75504
903/793-4831 Fax 903/793-7108

Bruce Taylor-Hille Southwest Museum Services 718 N Liveoak St Rockport TX 78382 512/790-7766 Fax 713/765-6627

Milly Walker
Dr Pepper Museum
300 S 5th St
Waco TX 76701
817/757-1025 Fax 817/757-2221 fax

Jodi Wright Bell County Museum PO Box 1381 Belton TX 76502 817/933-5243 Fax 817/791-0240

## Monday, June 17, 1996 9:30 am - 3:30 pm

# **PRIORITIZING YOUR COLLECTIONS**

Fort Worth Museum of Science & History
1501 Montgomery Street, Forth Worth, Texas 76107

This workshop will address the importance of prioritizing collections for

\*Determining curatorial priorities

\*Determining care and condition priorities

\*Disaster preparedness

Speakers Wesley Hathaway, Renee Erwin and Bob Workman will address such issues as who is responsible for keeping information current and accessible. The morning session will be held in the museum auditorium and the afternoon will include a tour of the museum's collections storage areas with two curators and one museum administrator to discus these issues in more detail. Following the workshop, participants are invited to tour the public exhibits at the Fort Worth Museum of Science and History. Look for a complete description in the program flyer!

Federal Id # 752253189

This workshop is planned and organized by Gabriela Truly for CMC. All fees support the programs and activities of the Collection Managers Committee, a non-profit affinity group of the Texas Association of Museums. For additional information, please call Gabby at 214.922.1267

Please make checks payable to the Collection Managers Committee and mail to: Sally Baulch-Roden, CMC Treasurer C/o Texas Memorial Museum 2400 Trinity, Austin, Texas 78705	Registration fee:  CMC Members \$20.00  Non-Members \$25.00  CMC Membership \$10.00
Name	Title Many some services weating of
Address	Telephone
	series Miller con 1990 of the Medical Medical Institute
Institution	Catalana Catalana Serias

is a quarterly publication by the Collection Managers Committee
A non-profit affinity group of the Texas Association of Museums
Bruce Lipscombe, Editor
This publication is made possible with the generous support of Bill Allen, of Henderson-Phillips Fine Arts.

**CWC NEMS** 

Sally Baulch Texas Memorial Museum 2400 Trinity Austin TX 78705





CMC NEWS
c/o Historic Waco Foundation
810 South Fourth Street
Waco, Texas 76706

A workshop presented by the Collection Managers Committee
A non-profit affinity group of the Texas Association of Museums

Monday, June 17, 1996

# PRIORITIZING YOUR COLLECTIONS

Fort Worth Museum of Science & History
1501 Montgomery Street
Forth Worth, Texas 76107

For workshop registration information contact:

Gabriela Truly Dallas Museum of Art 214.922.1267